50th GIRARD CITY COUNCIL MONDAY, OCTOBER 12, 2021 REGULAR MINUTES/JOURNAL

PLEDGE

ROLL CALL

PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL MR. REYNALD J. PAOLONE

PRESENT

FIRST WARD COUNCILMAN MR. KEITH SCHUBERT

PRESENT

SECOND WARD COUNCILMAN MR. MARK STANDOHAR

PRESENT

THIRD WARD COUNCILMAN MR. JEFF KAY

PRESENT

FOURTH WARD COUNCILMAN MR. THOMAS GRUMLEY PRESENT

COUNCILMAN-AT-LARGE MS. LILY MARTUCCIO

PRESENT

COUNCILMAN-AT-LARGE MR. JOHN MOLITERNO

ABSENT

COUNCILMAN-AT-LARGE MR. SAM ZIRAFI PRESENT

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND MARTUCCIO TO EXCUSE COUNCILMAN MOLITERNO FROM THE MEETING OF OCTOBER 12, 2021.

SCHUBERT STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY 1 MARTUCCIO 2 MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

MOTION PASSES 6-0

COMMUNICATIONS

ADDITIONS & DELETIONS

ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA

MOTION ZIRAFI SECOND MARTUCCIO TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA OF OCTOBER 12, 2021 AS WRITTEN.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY
MARTUCCIO 2
MOLITERNO
ZIRAFI 1
MOTION PASSES 6-0

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

MOTION MARTUCCIO SECOND SCHUBERT TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 27, 2021 AS WRITTEN.

SCHUBERT 2 STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY Abstain MARTUCCIO 1

MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI Abstain MOTION PASSES 5-0

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND KAY TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 30, 2021 SPECIAL MEETING AS WRITTEN.

SCHUBERT
STANDOHAR
KAY 2
GRUMLEY 1
MARTUCCIO
MOLITERNO
ZIRAFI
MOTION PASSES 6-0

CITIZENS' COMMENTS

Woman was recognized and stated she wanted to say thank you. She was there two weeks ago. President of Council stopped her and said this is the second time that you have come and said thank you and he wanted to thank her for doing that. She said she appreciates them listening and helping her out. Paolone said she is the only person in 26 years to come back to this body and say thank you. She said thank you again and Paolone said he needs her address. She said 62 Stambaugh Street in Girard. She further stated that a trapper came out and caught two skunks and an opossum. She said they let they let the opossum go. They still have one trap. They are still trying to abate the opossum, she's sorry, the skunks, so that has been done. The smell has gone. She does appreciate Jerry working with them on that. She stated that the trapper got the beehive. He knows Vince Larney. He called Vince and said he wasn't doing it so Jerry must have gotten the trapper to take it down. She said back to what she was saying two weeks ago, about people who are renting on her street. The landlords don't want to clean anything up and she thinks Vince was contacted and still wouldn't do it and they did it for them

is kind of giving into them well if we don't do it they'll do it for us and I don't have to worry about paying anybody. She said she appreciates it, but still doesn't appreciate it in a way. Then she said Jerry just gave her this and she had a chance to go looking over it and so at this particular address yes there is not supposed to be stumps and stuff like that but she is skimming through like she said last time, on his porch he has siding of some sort underneath his porch. That is where he is putting all his logs and he is hiding them. In one of her pictures, it shows that there is a hole in there that needs to be, all that debris underneath there, needs to be taken out. No big vehicles. He's got a huge truck there right now. He is digging up, putting dirt from one spot to another spot making it look like he is doing something. Once they back off just slightly he is going to totally stop and that is why she is there to make sure that they don't stop. Somebody over at, she guesses zoning, was across the street today. Her husband said, I don't know if you guys know, but he was taking pictures and he fell. They watched him on a camera and he fell so she doesn't know if he reported that. He was taking pictures at his other rental. She continued that they have......what were some things she had. There is very little that has been done. She knows it is in progress and she does appreciates that. The stumps are in the works. She guesses the inspections my husband is there quite a bit but she is not there during the day to see how much. She wanted to check to see if Jerry had looked into the late rental fee also. That was something her husband had to pay due to not having a tenant but got charged an additional fee. She asked Jerry if he happened to look into that. President of Council instructed her to finish and then Jerry will take it. She continued, she knows it's an awful lot and she's sorry. Overgrown trees are still there. She said that right now that is all she wants addressed because it is in the works and she does appreciate it but she thinks it needs to be pushed a lot quicker.

Jerry stated that again, the Mayor and he go through this almost every day with regard to rentals and stuff like that when it comes to the speed at which things get done and sometimes the case will come up here. We may give them a certain amount of days that we are required to give them because of the zoning ordinances. If they come up here to court then they might give them some additional time. This particular thing like Annette is saying, the very next day after she was here they had to go up and start the whole process all over again. That was two weeks ago. Today they did a follow up and increased the fines on some of the people and some of them are actually going to start going to court. He said he knows there is none scheduled tomorrow but that is not saying that there might not be within the next two weeks. As far as the rental fees go Annette, it is a yearly fee and what they do is, whether it is rented or not the fee for landlords is due the first of the year. She stated that she understands that but like she said he would have been cited for things that needed fixed and he didn't want someone to inspect it. Lambert said he didn't think they would call for an inspection until they say they are going to rent it so that rental fee has nothing to do with actually coming in and inspecting. She asked so if it is not rented it still needs to be paid for the whole year? Lambert said yes it has to be paid for the whole year regardless if someone is there or not. That is just the way it is written. He said he can get her a copy of that. He may have one in his office. He forgot to bring it up, but he does have a copy of that for her as well.

REPORT OF OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS OF THE CITY

MAYOR JAMES J. MELFI

PRESENT

Mayor Melfi apologized for missing the last meeting. He stated he was under covid protocol. He was in attendance a couple of different times with an individual who tested positive so that is why he missed the meeting, but, ironically, the meetings concerned themselves with something that is going to be coming front and center to this city and to council and the administration and that is the future of transportation in the Mahoning Valley. Specifically, to Girard and Trumbull County. The Mayor further informed them that there is a thought process out there that WRTA, based in Youngstown, which is running a route through Girard on a regular basis now, will possibly become the public transportation of choice. There is a lot of conversation to go on with the County Commissioners and Eastgate between now and whenever this comes to a head, but he wants to forewarn council that it is going to be right at their doorstep so how they formulate their opinions and what they look to have service their town is going to be very important. Just some information going into 2022. The mayor said that he notices, personally, that more and more citizens are using WRTA. You see folks stopping for the bus throughout town on 422 on a regular basis. He continued, with the job situation what it is particularly, they have an express that goes to Lordstown. It seems to be they are trying to work this into our multiple counties so he just wanted everybody to be aware of anything you see or read or hear from constituents concerning transportation leading into next year. The Mayor said he is sure everyone is aware that the demolition of 15 and 25 W. Liberty is on hold. He will allow the law director to make comments if they have any legal questions about that. He feels very confident of success. Melfi stated that ironically enough, the owner of 25 contacted the police chief today to have permission to put out a dumpster over a course of several days to clean out 25. We will see where this all leads us, but rest assured, they expect perfection and that is what they will be looking for. That building was condemned, along with the building next to it based upon its structure. That is why they were condemned by the Trumbull County Health District. Because of the structure of it, so they will see where this all goes. They will keep council informed. The mayor said the soccer season is over and it was he would think a pretty good success for everyone involved. He knows Jerry reported at the last meeting that they were successful in drilling their water well. They were holding their breath making sure they hit water and they did. Now they are going to put together a program to irrigate those fields. To run irrigation down there to have it professionally set for the future as they possibly can. The mayor stated that a few things have been said about the proposed raises. He thinks it is important that they get their ducks into order going into a negotiation year that is very important for this city. In a very short time, the safety service director will be meeting with the various unions about their contracts for the next three years, so he thinks that his position is clear. Melfi said he thinks one other item should be talked about. In 2004 the City of Girard turned to RITA to try to help us improve our city income tax. For those of them that were there, there are a few faces that were there in various capacities, the city was in the midst of a terrible fiscal emergency where every dollar counted. At that time, they turned to RITA and they improved our results in the very first year, from 2004-2005, by a total of \$400,000. The role of treasurer has greatly diminished since the days of that individual who would be responsible for two full time employees, a part time employee, 4,000 individual accounts, including personal and corporate accounts, office hours. Those have all gone by the wayside so to ask for a raise of double-digit proportions going into 2022, which he must have misread because he read in the paper that it began in 2026, he thinks is irresponsible. He said that he thinks the position, considering the lack of involvement of the

position and the lack of, now keep in mind you have to have a city treasurer, they are a statutory city and a statutory city requires a city treasurer no matter what involvement is necessary, but he thinks considering, if you look at the history of the position of city treasurer and now the current responsibility he thinks that should be adjusted accordingly, but as he said he is on record as saying the responsibility of the administration going into the new year is for negotiations with every city union, city employees, and there are some positions out there that are poorly paid, and how they maintain these individuals with this poor pay considering the recent environment is surprising to him, but Melfi said we will see what happens. The Mayor said on a lighter note, they discarded all of last years, all of the Christmas decorations from the past 17-18 years. They are gone with new modern, efficient Christmas lights purchased. They do have a sample that is up at 304 and 422 for all to see. Melfi said they are adjusting the height and seeing how they will go forward with this. They will unveil some new Christmas lighting on 422 and downtown this coming year.

COMMENTS:

SAFETY/SERVICE DIRECTOR PRESENT

JERRY LAMBERT

The safety service director stated he had two things. The first thing, the Shannon Road tank should be done this week. They are going to be disinfecting it on October 25th and they will start filling it up and it will be ready to go. The other thing of course, he has not been able to get a hold of the street councilman because they said it will be at least another two weeks before they can get started. Lambert said he has been on the phone with them almost every other day. So what they did, they wanted to see how the calendar of events played along with what is going on with them and what they had done was when they were awarded the bid. They were awarded the bid, accepted the award on August 2nd and the contractor at that time, and he thinks they did talk to council about this at the last couple meetings, the contractor said the earliest start date would be the first week in October or last week in September. What they had done was they made the commence date October 11th, which was yesterday, and the contract reads that it must be done within a sixty day period after that which would get it to December 8th. The only thing we have going for us, if we have anything going for us, is the fact that they own their own plant. Right now they are doing work for ODOT. They are still behind in Salem. They are still behind in Austintown. Granted, he has heard all the stories. Lambert said he has been blowing up their phone for the last two weeks. He said he got the information today and they were telling him they were probably going to have the subcontractors start work hopefully on the curbs and the intersections of the crosswalks to make them for the handicapped, but as far as the actual paving, it is going to be at least another two weeks.

COMMENTS:

Mayor Melfi stated that they are all disappointed over this schedule. He said that he thinks next year when they consider street paving keep in mind that they can't bid this out until after July because they sought and successfully received state dollars so that puts us behind the eight ball to begin with. Don't worry the burden is on the paver. That is where it belongs because don't bid the job if you think you are running out of time. Melfi said don't hang us out if you think you don't have enough time in their schedule. He doesn't want to hear about Covid. He doesn't want to hear about lack of employees. Melfi said he wants the job done. Don't bid the job if you can't get it done. Its that simple. The Mayor said next year they might discuss not seeking

any additional dollars from grants for paving and bid it out early in the year and this way our backs are not against the wall. But trust him, the burden is on the paver. That law director is going to be looking at it because he is going to be asking him to look at it because any part of that contract that does not allow them to have this paving at the appropriate time. Melfi said this is ridiculous for us to be hanging on at season end because somebody is jamming up their schedule. Girard is as important as any other job they have. The Mayor said he doesn't care about their other jobs. He cares about Girard's job.

LAW DIRECTOR

BRIAN KREN

JULIE COLEMAN

PRESENT

Attorney Kren stated going to the demo, most of them are already aware, the Court postponed it for ninety days. As he said at the last meeting, there are four Penzas that own the property. Two of them they had no addresses for. Arguably three. They were able to come out of court with their addresses. That was the issue. The court gave us time to perfect notice of our intent to demolish. New notices went out last week and he also hired his process server that he uses. He hit them all up at home. Kren said he thinks the last one was served Sunday at 8:00 at his house and he took pictures of them receiving the papers so there is no issue on service going forward. They have all been served and if thirty days goes by and we don't hear anything, arguably they could file to come off that postponement and they didn't take any action. They will have to wait and see what happens after the thirty days. Other than that, Kren said he was anticipating the Mayor's filibuster but he does have an emergency client appointment in Warren at 8:00 so if the meeting is still going on he will have to duck out.

COMMENTS:

AUDITOR

PRESENT	
No report.	
COMMENTS:	
TREASURER	MARK ZUPPO
ABSENT	
COMMENTS:	
POLICE CHIEF	JOHN NORMAN
ABSENT	
COMMENTS	
FIRE CHIEF	JAMES PETRUZZI
PRESENT	
COMMENTS:	

COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCES-MOLITERNO-GRUMLEY-ZIRAFI

Councilman Grumley said they will be meeting at the next meeting at 6:30 pm.

COMMENTS:

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT-MARTUCCIO-STANDOHAR-MOLITERNO

Councilman Martuccio said that one thing she wanted to bring up was that she took a photo on Saturday, October 2nd, the day after the ninety day injunction was upheld. This was in the window of the said building. It has been there for awhile. She said she is going to pass this around. This is how that building looked the day after it went to court. Martuccio continued that also on October 3rd she checked on the Trumbull County Auditor page and that property is in arrears of \$9,856.37 in property taxes. This kind of coincides with Ms. Minniti's complaint. As stewards of our properties, we have to take care of our city whether you are a household person, if you own a home or if you own a business, and our businesses are blighting our city because of the ownership as you can see. This just didn't happen overnight. This took several months for this bird to be there and if that wasn't a sign of a health problem then she doesn't know what is. Shame on them for allowing this to be seen on our city streets and next to a business, two doors down from a business, who takes very good care of his place and encourages foot traffic and people to be there and to dine there and it is unfortunate that they have to pay the price of these unsavory landlords. Councilman Martuccio said that she thinks as a council they should look at their ordinances and see if their commercial unoccupied ordinances are being enforced. The vacant commercial properties, if those are being enforced and also if they need to look at their ordinance and see if they should not have storage in their buildings in downtown or business property areas. She said she is not sure she is leaving this to legal minds, greater minds to think about. Martuccio said also, with the mention of the dumpster, she would ask that maybe the fire department check to see what is being put in that dumpster because from what she hears there were toxic things in that building and if they are putting it in a dumpster to go to a landfill she is not sure how legal that is so maybe keep an eye on what is going in that dumpster. She asked how long that dumpster is going to be there. She doesn't know. Martuccio further stated that all of the citizens are so upset with this she can't tell them. Citizens that don't live here anymore that come to see the downtown. The citizens that live here. She is sure that everyone has heard the same thing from everyone around here so she is just upset this week and needs to get it off her chest.

COMMENTS:

The Service Director said they talked to the police chief today and he told them that he wants it there during the day but he wants it gone at the end of the day. Then they can bring it back the next day if they want to do something like that. Lambert said as far as the commercial buildings, when they get to a point when zoning is at its wits end as far as a commercial building being vacant then they get the fire department involved. He continued, as far as there are a couple buildings right now he thinks they are discussing right now what can be done as far as the commercial building vacancies. That process is working. It may not go as fast as people want, but they are doing it.

Mayor Melfi said that those were excellent points councilwoman. He loves the photos. It brings home what they have been saying, but they have all experienced one thing here, they have kind of known about it for a long time, but everybody has experienced this one thing, the court

system slows them down. The mayor continued, if you are a chronically sloppy person, sloppy property owner, you get away with it for a very, very long time. The city officials do their best. They bring it to this Municipal Court all the time and you want to talk about a slowdown, it screeches to a halt. We have a pit bull situation on Tod Avenue that is trapped in this Court. A pit bull situation that the ordinance is 1987. No pit bulls allowed. Trapped in this court. The Mayor asked, how would you like to live next to her? Okay? That neighbor calls him every day and she is right. She should call him every day, but he has explained to her I'm not the judge. Melfi said what they have experienced with this recent litigation is what they experience, the frustration, every day. Not up there in Trumbull County Court but here. Alright. Here.

Councilman Grumley asked how long they are going to be allowed to park that dumpster? How many parking spaces are they going to be taking? Grumley said they are hearing praises from the downtown business that actually take care of their properties that they are seeing increased business by people being able to park in front of their establishments and so forth. Grumley asked if they can't use the rear of that building? Why do they have to use the front of the building? Why can't they use the rear and shut the alley down part of the day or whatever they have to do. He asked, why the front of the building? Lambert said it could be access he is really not sure as to why. Grumley said he doesn't care if they have to carry it through the alley. Lambert said he knows. Grumley asked why we are going to inconvenience the businesses that are trying to make it in downtown. Grumley continued, what about the buildings across the street? He doesn't even know who owns them. They have awnings that are falling down. Paolone said they own them. Grumley said that is exterior and he doesn't even know who owns these buildings. Grumley said there are plenty of exterior violations downtown that they don't even need to go inside these buildings. Lambert said that is what he was talking about with the Chief and he knows Drake is going to be involved too, those are buildings that are on our target right now. Grumley stated that he does not believe that they need to oblige anybody that has trashed this city for so many years for the convenience of hindering the rest of the downtown community. Lambert stated that he thinks the way they were looking at it though was that if this can be done in a timely time. Grumley said ninety days. A dumpster that is taking up two to three parking spots. Lambert said probably. Grumley said it is not fair to the other business owners. Lambert said if this is going to come to an end in about two to three days then he wants to get it done as fast as they can and then they'll talk about it afterwards. Grumley said that he thinks the police department needs to look at an alternative behind the building. The Mayor said they will look at it tomorrow. He continued they don't disagree with him and they will look at it tomorrow with the police chief.

The President of Council said that he knows that he is not supposed to talk, but 26 years he's been here. He is going off of where Lily is. 26 years he has been dealing with this filth. It's filth. They have one business that is open and it is filthy. You look at it from the outside and it is disgusting. It has to stop. It has to stop sooner rather than later. Paolone continued, to pay money to hire a lawyer to keep a decrepit building standing instead of taking that money and fixing something else is disgusting to him, as President of Council. As a citizen. Paolone said he know he is not supposed to talk. He apologized to Brian. The mayor asked the chairman if he saw the telecast on the news? The property owners' attorney said that he knows it will be a win win for all of us. Paolone apologized again.

The President of Council said he skipped the Fire Chief and gave him an opportunity to give his

report. He apologized to the chief.

Chief Petruzzi said that since the September 13th meeting the fire department has responded to 187 calls to service, including fire, ems, rescue and other miscellaneous. The chief said he would keep it brief. They have been in talks with the health district and he met with the County Fire Chief Association. The Pfizer booster vaccine has been approved. They were looking for some facilities and he met with Mayor Melfi and Safety Director Lambert and their location will be one of those and the southern part of the county will be able to participate in that. He said that's all he had.

COMMENTS:

BUILDING & GROUNDS-SCHUBERT-MARTUCCIO-STANDOHAR

No report.

COMMENTS:

HEALTH & SAFETY-GRUMLEY-SCHUBERT-KAY

Councilman Grumley said that he would like to have a meeting the first meeting in November. The 8th at 6:30 pm. Grumley asked Jerry if he could have the police chief there at 6:30 and he asked Chief Petruzzi if he could be there at 6:45. Grumley asked them to bring any extra expenditures that they are looking at for 2022, any manpower concerns and any recommended adjustments in pay for part-timers.

COMMENTS:

STREETS, SIDEWALKS & EMPLOYEE WELFARE-STANDOHAR-KAY-GRUMLEY

Councilman Standohar said that it was obviously very disappointing news. He certainly hopes that the mayor is bringing that type of energy that he projected across the room and project that at the contractor that is supposed to be doing our paving by now. Standohar said that he trusts that the administration will continue to try to push them to get here and get to work as soon as possible. He further stated that he would encourage the law director also as the Mayor said to look at any possible revenues that we might have under the contract at all. They need in addition to one of the changes they made a year or two ago was talking about the completion once work is commenced. Once scraping is done it has to be paved by. They have to take additional steps in putting in a mandatory start date. Things like that. Have that discussion about trying to avoid this type of situation in the future.

COMMENTS:

Councilman Grumley said that rather than not seeking the additional funds available, if they just put in a thirty day start when the award in the contract and then if they're too busy they can't bid it. Grumley said he has called Jerry up years ago when they were paving in a snowstorm on Davis Street and they watched it heave and everything two years later. It is a big concern that they have until December 8th to complete. He foresees problems. Grumley said that is all he is worried about.

UTILITIES-ZIRAFI-MOLITERNO-SCHUBERT

No report.

COMMENTS:

ZONING-KAY-ZIRAFI-MARTUCCIO

No report.

COMMENTS:

ORDINANCES

50-64 SECOND

READING

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AND DIRECTING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ACCEPT BIDS FOR PROFESSIONAL MARKETING SERVICES FOR THE CITY OF GIRARD.

50-66 SECOND

READING

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING THE SALARY FOR THE POSITION OF PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL FOR THE CITY OF GIRARD, OHIO.

50-67 SECOND

READING

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING THE SALARY FOR THE POSITIONS OF CITY COUNCIL FOR THE CITY OF GIRARD, OHIO.

50-68 FIRST

READING

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO A RENEWAL CONTRACT WITH THE TRUMBULL COUNTY COMBINED HEALTH DISTRICT FOR THE PROVISION OF PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICES AND DECLARING IT AN EMERGENCY.

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND MARTUCCIO TO SUSPEND THE SECOND AND THIRD READINGS OF ORDINANCE 50-68.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY 1

MARTUCCIO 2

MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

SUSPENSION PASSES 6-0

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND MARTUCCIO FOR PASSAGE OF ORDINANCE 50-68

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY 1
MARTUCCIO 2
MOLITERNO
ZIRAFI
50-68 PASSES 6-0

50-69 FIRST

READING

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING THE SALARY FOR THE POSITION OF CITY TREASURER FOR THE CITY OF GIRARD, OHIO.

Councilman Grumley asked to make an amendment to delete 22-25. Grumley said they discussed this at the last meeting. Paolone said that this would go into effect January 1, 2026. Attorney Kren said that they did have a lengthy discussion on this. The prohibition against council voting on their own salary does not apply to the auditor or the treasurer's position. The only ones exempt are the treasurer and auditor because they are not involved in the legislative process. Kren said believe him there was no confusion on when it could start. He went away with the marching orders that the earliest time they could plug in was the time. Grumley said he makes a motion to amend it to 2026. Paolone said there is a motion on the floor to eliminate the first four years of this.

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND ZIRAFI TO AMEND 50-69 TO ELIMINATE YEARS 22-25.

Lambert asked if in 26 they were starting with the number that was in 22. Paolone said no that is the one year's credit. It should be the same as the paper he gave them. 26 would be \$8963. That is correct. That is one year's credit. That is the minimum. In 2026 the minimum pay for one year's credit is \$8963. Jerry said ok.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR No

KAY

GRUMLEY 1 MARTUCCIO MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI 2

PASSES 5 YES 1 NO

50-70 FIRST

READING

AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE RECODIFICATION AND EDITING AND INCLUSION OF

CERTAIN ORDINANCES AS PARTS OF THE VARIOUS COMPONENT CODES OF THE CODIFIED ORDINANCES OF GIRARD, OHIO, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

50-71 FIRST

READING

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE #8289-21 AND ADJUSTING APPROPRIATIONS FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2021 IN THE CITY OF GIRARD.

50-72 FIRST

READING

AN ORDINANCE VACATING A PORTION OF THE PUBLICLY DEDICATED, UNIMPROVED STREET KNOWN AS CRAVER AVENUE AND RUNNING PARALLEL TO AND IN BETWEEN PERMANENT PARCEL NOS. 14-122200 AND 14-463721.

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND SCHUBERT TO SUSPEND SECOND AND THIRD READINGS OF ORDINANCE 50-72.

SCHUBERT 2

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY 1

MARTUCCIO

MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

SUSPENSION PASSES 6-0

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND SCHUBERT FOR PASSAGE OF ORDINANCE 50-72.

SCHUBERT 2

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY 1

MARTUCCIO

MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

50-72 PASSES 6-0

NEW LEGISLATION

Attorney Kren stated that it is not the law director's job to track funding legislation, but if council wants the senior levy on the primary ballot then they should start asking for it. To get the certified numbers from the county auditor is the first step.

MOTION GRUMLEY SECOND STANDOHAR TO PREPARE LEGISLATION FOR THE SENIOR LEVY TO

BE ON THE PRIMARY BALLOT.

SCHUBERT

STANDOHAR 2

KAY

GRUMLEY

MARTUCCIO

MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

MOTION PASSES 6-0

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION SCHUBERT SECOND MARTUCCIO TO ADJOURN THE MEETING OF OCTOBER 1, 2021.

SCHUBERT 1

STANDOHAR

KAY

GRUMLEY

MARTUCCIO 2

MOLITERNO

ZIRAFI

MOTION PASSES 6-0

REYNALD J. PAOLONE, PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL COUNCIL

MONICA URBANIC, CLERK OF